

David Webb c/o The Spotlight 7 Leicester Place London WC2H 7RJ RECEIVED 14 JUN 2006

Dear David

Please forgive me for writing to you, but I was wondering whether you could help me out. I am writing to you because I am a huge fan of Doctor Who. I have been a fan since I was about six. I watched it for a couple of years before my mother banned me from watching it because I was having nightmares. I guess that is what gave me the passion for the Doctor. I have been a real active fan for many years and I love the show for all it stood for. The reason I am writing to you, is that over the years I have been trying to get in contact with as many people who worked on the show to obtain an autograph for my collection. As it stands now I have almost 850. I have tried to locate as many actors and actresses who starred in the show as I can. I discovered a website that has helped me in my research and has supplied me with the addresses I have needed. I apologise in advance if I have contacted you and you were not in the show.

If I am right in my research I think you played Leeson in Colony in Space. Your performance is probably one of the main reasons why I and many others watch the show and continue to this day to be huge fans. It is great that the BBC has decided to bring it back and have such a great cast, crew and writers to bring the Doctor back after all these years. I am really enjoying the second series and David Tennant's portrayal of the Doctor, as much as I loved the classic show.

There are not words that can express how fantastic the new series of Doctor who is. It has lived up to all expectations and gone further. I don't think that Doctor who ever died and it is still alive and kicking after all these years, mainly due to the efforts of Big Finish and others. I have all the videos and I have convinced my wife that I need to get them on DVD as well. I have almost all the books ever released and the toys that have gone along with it. I have all the CDs, whether they are soundtracks or the spin off stories or the new Big Finish productions and I actually watched the 14-hour dedication to the show shown on UK Gold celebrating the 40th Anniversary. Last Summer I visited the Doctor Exhibition in Brighton which was awesome.

As you can probably tell I am passionate about Doctor Who, so much so that my 4-year-old son is actually getting into it as well. I don't think I have a favourite doctor or companion, because they all have their on good and bad qualities and I guess that's why it made it such a great program that never gets tired.

RECEIVED 14 JUN 2006

I was wondering whether it is possible for you to send me a signed photo of yourself that would truly make my day. I think that your interpretation of the character was fantastic and I wish that the show had never finished. Only time will tell whether the next series of Doctor Who will be a good as the first. I have enclosed a self-addressed envelope so there is no cost to you. If you do not have a photo then could you sign a piece of paper for me? If the photo is too big for the envelope you can fold it or cellotape my envelope to a larger one. If I have contacted you and you were not in the show then I sincerely apologise for wasting your time. I would ask that if you would return the envelope enclosed with a short note telling me I have got it wrong, so as I don't waste your time again. Thankyou for taking the time to read my letter and I wish you all the best with your acting career.

Thanking you in advance

Mat (Doctor Who's biggest fan)